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Crime Recorded for

Wilstead

It's Coming Up to That Time Again!

The Fireworks Code
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�

�

Always supervise children
Don't drink alcohol
Keep fireworks in a closed box
Follow the instructions
Light them at arm's length,
Stand well back
Never go near a firework that has been lit

Never put fireworks in your pocket
Light sparklers one at a time
Never give sparklers to a child under five
Keep pets indoors

around fireworks
if setting off fireworks

on each firework
using a taper

, even if
it hasn't gone off, it could still explode

or throw them
and wear gloves

Common Assault and Battery

Wednesday 19th August at Midnight

Dines Close

Common Assault and Battery

Thursday 20th August at Midnight

Wooding Way

Theft or Unauthorised

Taking of a Pedal Cycle

August

Cotton End Road

Crime Recorded for nearby villages

Shortstown 18 and Wixams 11

Although not confirmed, there have been further

reports of dogs being stolen in nearby villages. In

addition, a serious break-in and theft may have

recently occurred in Wilstead. Owners of business

premises and those with buildings in a remote

location, are urged to be vigilant.

The above ‘Crime Recorded’ are the latest

available and cover the period 29th July to 31st

August.

As some of you probably know, my late husband John used

to drive the Flitabus that came into the village once a week

to take members of the community into Bedford for

shopping.

As John s widow I have been approached by the Flitabus

Team as to whether the senior members of Wilstead

would be interested if the Flitabus came into the village

once a month to take them to Milton Keynes.

Can you please email the village website at

if you or a friend would be

interested and I will send the messages back to Flitabus.

'

You will only

need your bus pass as the outing would be free.

wilstead.web@ntlworld.com

Watch This Space

Ann Bromley

Flitabus to
Milton Keynes
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UNIT 6, STATION APPROACH

INTRUDER ALARMS, ACCESS CONTROL, CCTV,

SAFES, DOOR & WINDOW LOCKS, KEY CUTTING

HERTS – BEDS – BUCKS

Your Local Approved 01462 422500

Alarm Company www.southeastsecurity.co.uk

HITCHIN, HERTS, SG4 9UW

A family business established for 30 years

in the area. Systems designed and installed

to PD6662:2010 and BS8243:2010. Insurance

company recognised.

Key clients include…

Bedfordshire Police

Central Bedfordshire Council

Bedford Borough Council

Bedfordshire Schools

www.southeastsecurity.co.uk

New Police Inspector
I want to introduce myself to you, I am the new Inspector for

the Risley and North Rural area. I have been recently

promoted having spent 12 months Custody. I have 11

years policing experience, the majority of this has been

operationally based working in the south of the county. I have

previously been a Community Policing Sergeant at Dunstable,

Houghton Regis and Leighton Buzzard.

I am starting to get an understanding of the issues in your

respective areas and want to work with the communities to

try to alleviate some of the concerns that people have around

crime and criminality, and how we as the Community Policing

Team can feed into that.

I am having meetings online with local councillors and

representatives, to help us stay connected with each other

and discuss early on area's for concern.

North Rural Community Policing Team

Riseley Police Station, High Street, Riseley.

Louise Bates

A/Inspector 6028

T: 01234 842090 (x2090)

E: Louise.Bates6028@bedfordshire.pnn.police.uk

at Luton

We have been able to have drawn pairs on
Wednesdays starting at 8.30pm, which were
enjoyable to those members who are able to attend,
following by a refreshing drink in the bar, keeping
social distances.

On
members can play either pairs or

triples, and afterwards are able to have a drink in the
clubhouse.

Unfortunately the outdoor season will be closing
soon. This will either have been the end of September
or early October depending when Progreen want to
start fertilizing the green during the winter.

We have just started short mats with the new
guidelines set out by the Government, but
unfortunately since the latest news on the 22nd
September we are unsure of the outcome for all indoor
sports at the present time.

All members have being trying to keep in contact with
each other, by phone, email, and meeting when going
for walks etc.

We were all hoping for better news by now, so that we
can enjoy the sport that we love.

Friday evenings from 5.30pm for an hour to
an hour and a half

Jean Ward, Secretary

Wilstead Bowls Club
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NAO Cleaning

www.naocleaningservices.co.uk

07411 136691
naoservices111@gmail.com

Domestic, Regular & Spring Cleans, Tenancy Beginning & End,
Builder's Cleans, Commercial & Contract.

Bramble Lodge, 29 Oakley Road, Clapham, MK4I 6AN

Free Estimates

Hate housework? We love it!

Fencing & Gates

Supplied-Installed-Repaired
www.useful-bloke.co.uk

Whitworth Way, Wilstead, Bedford MK45 3EF

Landscaping & Gardens

Mark Brooks
Office: 01234 958064
Mobile: 07836 597938

Bad Hair Day?

GAYE WILLIAMSON
30 yrs Experience, Home Based Local Salon

For All Your Hairdressing and Barbering Needs
Offering the Latest Colours and Styling.

Using Professional and Exclusive Products
Redken and Brazilian Blowout Smoothing System to name but a few

New Clients Welcome.

to book an appointment call me on

07899 864510
please note that a skin test and hair consultation is required before a treatment

Lets make it a Good Hair Day

Every year many adults and children are
injured due to the fire risk around candles
and costumes.

Follow the Halloween safety tips below:

Q What should you do if a costume catches fire?

A: Stop, drop, cover and roll!

Fancy dress costumes are regulated as toys not

clothes

They should

Stop

Drop

Cover

Roll

Call 999 immediately if a costume catches fire.

Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Use LED battery

Use extra-long matches to light candles

Keep candles clear of doorways and paths.

Avoid billowing or long trailing fabric for costumes,

make sure it is flame retardant.

Keep an eye on children at all times when around lit

candles.

Use flashlights instead of candles for decoration.

Avoid plastic capes or bin liners as costumes and

flowing items like fake hair around candles and

open flames.

If your child is wearing a mask, make sure the eye

holes are large enough so they can see clearly.

Keep exits clear of decorations, so nothing blocks

escape routes.

:

so don't meet the same safety standards as

children's clothing. Make a game of teaching children

what to do if their fancy dress costume catches fire.

:

still.

to the ground.

their face with hands.

over to put the flames out.

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Celebrate
Halloween
Safely



Washing Machines
Dryers, Dishwashers
Repairs, Servicing & Sales

Established 1981

A local family business offering a quality
service at a competitive price

Tel: Clophill (01525) 860148
or Tim Downing direct on

07969 545 276
A Member of the White Goods Trade Association. Fully Insured

4

Driveway
Rejuvenation Ltd

Council Contractor
All aspects of Surfacing

and Civil Engineering

Tarmac

Blocks

Gravel
Experts in transforming

your existing drive to new

01234 742662
07912 444621

Card payments accepted

Driveway
Rejuvenation Ltd

193 Cotton End Road, Wilstead

Council Contractor
All aspects of Surfacing

and Civil Engineering

Tarmac

Blocks

Gravel
Experts in transforming

your existing drive to new

Card payments accepted

Highly Qualified Staff, Fun & Safe Surroundings, Healthy & Nutritious Food

Morning Sessions: 9.15am - 11.45
Afternoon sessions: 12.45pm - 3.15pm

Breakfast, Lunch, After School and Holiday Club

We take children from 2 ½ years old
As we are an in demand setting we encourage parents to register

a place for their child as soon as possible

Contact 01234 742546
or admin@wilstead-preschool.co.uk

Wilshamstead Parish
Council

Potential Plans to Increase Safety

Cameras in the Village

Further Reminder Regarding

Inconsiderate Parking on Highway

Verges

Land at Bedford Road

The Parish Council would again like to kindly

remind all residents to park considerately in the

village, being mindful of the highways verge.

Parking vehicles on a grass verge can seem not to

cause harm, however, it does do a lot of damage to

the open spaces and landscaped areas which are

there to enhance the rural setting.

The Parish Council has the opportunity to adopt

the piece of land on Bedford Road next to the

balancing pond which has previously had travellers

camped on it. The Parish Council feel the site could

be developed for recreational facilities for

residents from both Wilstead and Wixams.

It is thought that the site would be big enough for

some covered seating, skateboard activities and

Following the recent installation of CCTV in the

village at the Crossroads, the Parish Council have

been looking at possibly extending the current

CCTV system in the village to encompass further

village facilities and locations such as the Jubilee

Centre, Bowls Club, and village entrances.

Councillors are mindful of recent issues in the

village that have been experienced, such as,

vandalism, and a range of anti-social behaviour

including littering and drug taking. So, it is hoped

the installation of further cameras would act as a

deterrent.

The cost of the additional cameras would be

funded from the Community Infrastructure Levy

(CIL), monies the Parish Council has received from

the Whitworth Way development.

The Council would be interested in residents'

views on this proposal; please contact the Clerk or

an individual Councillor to give feedback.



EMPIRE CARS
BEDFORD
MOTS Now On Site

SAVE when booked with Full Service

1 Cotton End Road, Wilstead, MK45 3BT

01234 741002 07727 258633or
www.empirecarsbedford.co.uk

FREE pick up/drop off

Servicing & Repairs

Quality Used Car Sales

0% Deposit Finance Available

EMPIRE CARS
BEDFORD
MOTS Now On Site

SAVE when booked with Full Service

1 Cotton End Road, Wilstead, MK45 3BT

01234 741002 07727 258633or
www.empirecarsbedford.co.uk

FREE pick up/drop off

Servicing & Repairs

Quality Used Car Sales

0% Deposit Finance Available
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No Hot Water or Heating?

Dripping Tap?

Radiators not Working?

info@blissplumbing.co.uk www.blissplumbing.co.uk

07805 540432

All Aspects of Plumbing Undertaken

Fully Insured
Fully Qualified

Future Parish Council Meetings

How Do I Contact the Parish Council?

perhaps some outdoor gym equipment. There

have been some initial discussions with the

Borough Council regarding the site and the Parish

Council taking on the area in the near future.

If you have any comments, feedback or

suggestions on the above then please do let Lizzie,

the Clerk, know.

In light of the ever-changing government

guidance, it is not possible to indicate whether the

October and any subsequent Parish Council

meetings will be held face to face in the Village

Hall, or have to be held remotely. The Parish

Council are committed to safeguarding all

attendees so please do contact the Clerk in

advance of the Parish Council to seek clarity on

how the meeting will run. The next Parish Council

meeting is scheduled for at

7pm.

The best way to do is this via email by sending a

communication to

This is a new email address so please save it to your

contact list, as it is part of moving the Parish

Council communications all over to one cloud-

based system.

Part of the work done to move the Parish Council

forwards also includes document storage and

information handling to make the Parish Council

more efficient with one of the items linked to this

being the new stand-alone website. This

continues to be updated and it is worth taking a

look at the site as we would welcome input and

feedback. The site can be found at

Monday 12th October

clerk@wilsteadparishcouncil.org

www.wilsteadparishcouncil.org .

Contacting the Parish Council

As previously advised, the Parish Council office is

not open at present, so the best way to contact the

Clerk is via email on

clerk@wilsteadparishcouncil.org



Full Bathroom Installation, Central Heating Installation,

All Plumbing Aspects, Competitive Rates,

No VAT, Emergency Call Out

James Darmody
Your Local Plumber

Tel: 01234 965769 Mobile: 07832 236678

Caroline’s Childcare

Qualified with NVQ 2 & 3 in Early Years
CACHE Level 3 Diploma in Home Based Childcare

Ofsted Registered Childminder
Registered to PACEY

in Education

01234 742770
carolinebsexton@yahoo.co.uk

Now offering Free Government Funded
Places for 2, 3 & 4 year olds

A Safe & Friendly Environment
Caring for Individual Needs
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On Monday 21st September Wilstead Village Hall
held its AGM, postponed from May.

Unfortunately, only Committee members attended
and so the new Committee has very few changes to
the previous one.

is Chairman, is the
Treasurer and is the Secretary.
The rest of the Committee comprises of

and representatives from groups who hire the Hall
regularly.

Next year some people will be standing down and
it's not too late to consider supporting the Hall by
joining the friendly bunch of volunteers who at
present form a Committee.

Despite the brought out earlier in the
month, we were able to hold a meeting in the Hall
because there are Covid-19 procedures in place and
we adhered to them. Some of our regular hirers
have been using the Hall too following the
procedures.

However, due to the present situation of an increase
in Covid-19 cases, I am sure that there will be new
measures and restrictions in place by the time you
read this. I will endeavour to put relevant
information on the Wilstead Community website
and Facebook about the Hall as things develop.

For further information, please contact me.

Paul Buckley Gail Maskell
Angela Fosbrook

Angela Fosbrook
01234 294692
angela.fosbrook@ntlworld.com

Roisin Whittle
(booking secretary), Linda Hiscott, Barbara Seamark, Ray
Terry, Dave Fosbrook, Zahir Mohammed, Ann Bromley

‘rule of 6‘

Could residents please not park vehicles on grass verges

and grassed areas that are not part of private properties.

The ground becomes degraded, makes the village

unsightly, and isn't necessary when (particularly in

new parts of the village) there is ample off road hard

parking areas and permitted roadside parking.

The village plan refers to preserving and enhancing

green areas both for wildlife and general public

amenity, so perhaps we could all respect this objective

for all the communities benefit.

(Name and address provided)

Reader's Letter

Wilstead Village Hall AGM



is the largest older peoples' charity in the County
Age UK Bedfordshire

We have been helping older people for over 30
years with confidential advice and support. We
work with Bedfordshire residents over the age of
50, their families, friends and carers, focusing on
the individual client to ensuring their needs and
wishes are prioritised.

Practical assistance around the home and
garden hrough our home help and
gardening service.

Information and Advice on Benefit
Entitlement, Health and Housing issues,
Personal Budgets, Legal Matters and
virtually any other matter relating to older
people.

Home visits to help complete benefit
application forms for people who are unable
to visit our office.

Community Support Workers who will work
long term with clients who have more
complex needs.

In depth advice and support for vulnerable
older people who otherwise would suffer
from living in cold homes.

Telephone Befriending Network supported
by the Harpur Trust in Bedford Borough.

Our services are delivered in a caring, friendly
and professional manner, through our team of
fully trained, dedicated staff and volunteers.

If you or anyone you know would like more
information, please contact us
on the number below or visit our website

We can provide:

�

�

�

�

�

�

t

www.ageukbedfordshire.org.uk

Remember, we are a County wide service!

01234 360510
Age UK Bedfordshire – the name you
can trust!

�
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I am pleased to report that we have been able to have
services for the last five weeks and plan to continue
them for the foreseeable future.

There is a service at . It is a
communion service which is said. Unfortunately we
are not yet allowed to sing.

All are welcome and social distancing has been
maintained. The regulations about groups of 6 does
not apply to public worship thankfully.

It does limit us to about 30 people. For that reason we
are unlikely to have our special services such as All
Souls and Remembrance Sunday would be
impossible to hold as we usually get around 150
people in.

We do not yet know about the service at the War
Memorial as we are waiting for guidance from the
British Legion. Early indications are there will be no
parade along Church Road and the service at the
Memoria l wi l l be l imited to indiv idual
representatives from uniformed organisations and
public dignitaries and limited to a maximum of 30
people.

As regards church events there will be no coffee
mornings or Advent Fair or Crib and Christingle
service unless the situation miraculously changes.

Any donations to church funds are very welcome
as we still have large expenses to pay.

I am pleased to say the work on the church clock
has been completed and once the scaffolding is
down you will be able to see a beautiful clock
completely repainted and re-gilded. Many thanks
to Smith's of Derby and to the Parish Council who
made a contribution to the cost of the work.

Keep safe.

11.00 each Sunday

With all good wishes from all at All Saints.
Robert Heley

When did you last test your

smoke alarms?
A quick reminder that the smoke alarms in your

home should be tested every week by pressing the

test button.

Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service

All Saints Church
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Melody Makers!

on Thursdays
at

9.30am
Wilstead Village Hall

For more information call

Jennie on 01234 930386 Mobile 07882 501715
e-mail: JM_Wilson@hotmail.co.uk

Music for Babies

and Pre-schoolers

Mobile: 07900 432321

Home: 01525 840116
Email: Samantha@yourfoothealth.co.uk

Website: www.yourfoothealth.co.uk

Registered Member of The British Association of Foot Health Professionals

Samantha Skelton BSc MCFHP MAFHP

Foot Health Professional

An initial visit includes a full medical history,
foot health assessment, advice and treatment.

I provide a friendly visiting service to individuals in and around
the South of Bedford. I also have a Thursday Clinic available

at Toddington Medical Centre

Hello, I am a local Independent Personal Travel

Counsellor with over 30 years of experience in the travel

industry, coming from a well known high street agent.

I can take the time to arrange the perfect trip for you

from a UK break, flight only, family holiday, city break,

beach break, cruise, or a more bespoketailor-made

itinerary most things travel related.

T 01234 490 066

E vicky.howe@travelcounsellors.com

W www.travelcounsellors.co.uk/vicky.howe

Travel Counsellor

Maskells M.O.T

Your Local, Friendly MOT Test
Centre. No Repairs, just an

honest and fair test

Tel: 01234 740 213

mot@hmaskell.com

Class 4 & 7 MOT’s

H Maskell & Son Ltd

The Works, Duck End Lane

Wilstead, Beds, MK45 3HP

Under New
Management

– A Reminder

Greensand Surgery

Oliver Street Surgery

Catch Up Clinic
Saturday 31st October

Saturday 10th October at the Oliver
Street Surgery

There is still time for patients in the 'at risk’
group to book an appointment. The Clinic will
follow government guideline:

One way system into and out of the surgery will
be in place.

Abiding by the 2 metre rule.

Markers will be on the floor for patients to stand
and queue and more forward when called. You
may be required to queue outside for a short
period.

Patients not to attend earlier than their
appointment time to avoid unnecessary long
queues and crowding.

We ask patients not to attend the practice if they
or a member of their family has any COVID
symptoms such as fever, cough, loss of sense of
taste or smell.

Facing coverings to be worn please.

Please wear short sleeved easy to remove clothing
to facilitate easy vaccination.

Patients are reminded that flu can affect anyone.
But if you have a long-term health condition the
effects of flu can make it worse even if the
condition is well managed and you normally feel
well. Appointments are available for all patients
within the 'at risk group’ as well as people on the
NHS Shielded Patients List for COVID-19.

The list of conditions isn't definitive and it is
always an issue of clinical judgement. Your GP
can assess you to take into account the risk of flu
making worse any underlying illness you may
have, as well as the risk of serious illness from flu
itself.

Appointments are available to book via the
online system if you have a
password or call 01525 631390

Please book your appointment online.

systemonline

Flu Clinics 2020



MNS

Internal work
Alterations & General Building
Plastering (Artex Removal)
Bathroom & Kitchens
Refurbishment
Tiling
Painting & Decorating

External Work
Fascia Soffit & Guttering
Garage Doors (Remote Control)
Patios
Fencing
Block Paving
Decking

MNS Property Maintenance

Pollards Close, Wilstead, Bedford MK45 3HA

Tel: 01234 404096

Mobile: 07876528260

Do your feet need someTLC?
Home visits for corns, verrucas & feet

that are painful or uncomfortable.
Please phone Foothealth Professionals

Julie Boscher on 01234 740866 or
Hannah Cooke

01234 930662
07940 738107

and by email at
elitefeetfoothealth@gmail.com

Ow!! It hurts

Just there!

WILSTEAD VILLAGE HALL

Available for hire during
the day and evenings for

Children's Parties,
Family Gatherings, Tea

Parties and Club
Meetings

If you need to hire the
hall at short notice, please

telephone the Booking
Secretary to confirm

availability and full hire
charges

Contact Roisin
Whittle, the

Booking Secretary
on 01234 740935
for availability

Weekdays 8am - 6pm
FROM

£ 9.15 p/hour
Weekends 8am - 6pm

FROM
£12.95 p/hour

Wilsteadvhbookings@btinternet.com
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Grafted Gardener
A Full Professional

Gardening Service for
people who truly care about

their gardens

Weeding, Pruning, Hedges, Lawns
also Garden Restoration, Design and Advice

Call Max 07502 999252

A Gardener with 40 years Professional Experience

With some trepidation and much discussion Wilstead
Garden Club resumed meetings albeit at an earlier
time than usual. We are extremely grateful to the
management and staff of the Village Hall for making a
Covid secure venue for us to meet. A bonus also being
chairs and equipment were organised for us, thank
you all.

The committee were wondering how many members
would attend, given the demographic of the group,
and we made 'guesstimates' of the number. We were
delighted that we could welcome 18 members.

They were entertained by Mary's accounts of the trials,
tribulations and successes of this year. It does seem
that wind and shelter play major parts in above ground
crop success. The same seeds planted in adjacent
gardens had significantly different crops, these were
runner beans that don't like the wind and sweet corn
that does. Much discussion was around where people
managed to acquire compost, seeds and plants during
lockdown. Some interesting seeds were used from
fresh tomato slices to dried peas. Always worth
experimenting.

Jackie added to the information giving feedback on
her success of her no dig garden and her plans for next
season. She also talked about early seed failure
because of the sizzling spring, using plug plants, the
black fly infestation on the broad beans and many
other events. One was the generosity of a stranger
who noticed she hadn't any leeks and gave her a pot of
baby plants.

There were some plants available at the meeting and
Mary informed members that autumn was a good
time to split hardy perennials as the ground is still
warm enough for them to establish. Members are
invited to bring any surplus perennials, which can be
bare rooted in a watertight bag, to our meeting in
October.

As we look forward to the future we will probably be
staying local. We are therefore delighted to have a
speaker to tell us about the opportunities to explore
the village and further afield using the footpaths. Did
you know there is a band of volunteers who make sure
these are cleared, bridges and stiles kept repaired and
otherwise made safe for us to use?? Did you know you
can walk to Elstow, Cotton End, Houghton Conquest
and Haynes without using roads. You didn't?

Come and find out on
in the large village hall, cost £1.50 (please

bring correct money). Covid safe rules apply.

We hope to see you again

Tuesday 20th October at
2.30pm,

Mary, Viv, Lynda and Maralyn

on Tuesday 20th October 2.30pm
We'll Meet Again...
Garden Club
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NAO Catteries
07411 136691
naoservices111@gmail.com

www.naocatteryservices.co.uk

Bramble Lodge, 29 Oakley Road,
Clapham, Bedford MK41 6AN

�

�

�

�

Fully Licensed & Approved
Heated Pens with Individual Outside Runs
Mon-Fri 9-11 to 6-7 Sat 9-11
Collection & Delivery Service Available

Email:

Web:

enquiries@liftrightaccess.com

www.liftrightaccess.com

Award Winning Interactive
Musical Fun Show for
Pre-School Children

CHA CHAR CHIMPS
is an established award winning musical

fun show for Pre-school children
We have a show at

Wilstead Village Hall, Wilstead

every Tuesday from 10 - 11am

Booking is essential, so please do contact to book a place.
For more information, contact

Katrina on 07563 925956

www.facebook.com/CCCBedford
www.ccchimps.com

katrina@ccchimps.com

Flit Vale - Wildlife Trust
Local group

We are offering two mini-events in the next couple of
months. Groups will be limited to six in total and
booking ahead is essential. Social distancing will be
observed but mask wearing will be optional

with Colin Carpenter,

Community Tree Trust - Maulden Woods

One session - 10.00am -12.00

with Derek Turner,
BNHS Geology Group
Starting from Maulden Church Meadows
Two sessions: 10.00am -12.00 or 1.30pm-3.30pm

(if there are insufficient bookings then the two
sessions will become one morning session)

: or ring
between 6 and 8 pm or at

weekends.

Saturday 10th October

Saturday 7th November

Tree ID Walk

Geology Walk

Bookings Email flitvale.info@gmail.com
Ann on 07580 178889

The Wildlife Trust for Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire
and Northamptonshire
Registered charity number: 1000412
www.wildlifebcn.org

Bedfordshire
Cambridgeshire
Northampton

Chimney fires in England accounted for over

numerous incidents dealt with by fire and rescue

services previous years. Homeowners are advised to

get their chimneys swept before lighting them up this

autumn by an approved sweep. This will both

prevent damage to your chimney, and, in worse

cases, prevent household fires.

Sweep Your Chimney before
You Light it this Autumn



Have your chimney swept regularly, depending on

what fuel you burn, before you begin to use your

fire again.

Keep chimneys and flues clean and well

maintained

Have them swept every autumn before lighting

them after the summer break

Always use a fire guard to protect against flying

sparks from hot embers

Make sure embers are properly put out before

you go to bed

Smokeless coals - at least once a year

Wood - up to four times a year

Bituminous coal - twice a year

Oil - once a year

Gas - once a year

Our advice is:

How often should you have your chimney

swept?

�

�

�

�
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ACE PEST LIMITED

Phone: 01234 838391

Fast, efficient, friendly service available
7 days a week with very competitive rates

Genuine local company, established 1988
specialising in all pest problems

www.acepestcontrolbeds.co.uk

As an independent, family owned travel agency, we're more than
just travel agents; we're travel specialists.

Make an appointment to visit us in Mill Street, Bedford

Book with confidence, ABTA & ATOL protected

Whether you want a beach break,

a honeymoon, golfing holiday,

safari trip, cruise, escorted tour,

short break or tailor make

something that's bespoke to your

needs, just ask us!

www.selecttravelholidays.co.uk

sales@selecttravelholidays.co.uk

Paypal Scam
The following is circulating by email:

From: Paypal inc

A charge of 80.76 GBP was made to Facebook from

your account.

If you haven't authorized this charge, please cancel the

payment and get a full refund.

Log in as soon as possible to cancel the payment.

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation in

this matter.

2020 Paypal Online Security

�

�

�

�

�

�

A link is included. If you are

concerned about a payment you have made go to your

PayPal Account via your website browser.

Do not click in the link.

continued from previous page For more information on maintaining your chimney

and how can help with fire prevention, please visit:

www.chimneyfiresafetyweek.co.uk

or

www.bedsfire.gov.uk

Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service



For further information or to arrange an estimate
Tel: 01234 219753 or call John 07976 828311 or Tom 07792 934224

Sineway Services Ltd, 11 Risborough Road, Bedford MK41 9QS
Email: Web: www.sinewayservices.co.ukinfo@sinewayservices.co.uk
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Wilstead
G o o d N e i g h b o u r s S c h e m e

A Further Update on Our Good

Neighbours and Coffee Club

Our Good Neighbours group and our neighbours Wixams
Community Group have discussed and agreed that it would
make better use of both resources to combine our Good
Neighbours activities and become one group, led by
Wilstead.

We were looking to a September time frame to formalise
this process as both groups have to give 21 days notice to
hold a Special General Meeting to allow all to voice any
concerns/agree to the proposal, plus we had to find a village
hall open to hold such a meeting and conduct it is
accordance with prevailing health guidelines. Needless to
say this could not go ahead as planned.

The pandemic highlighted the limitations of the Wilstead
group, mostly due to the majority of the volunteers being in
the 'at risk age group' as defined by NHS guidelines.

Wixams Community group which has the Good
Neighbours and the Shopping Club service as part of their
remit are looking to recruit many of those volunteers to
cross over and join the Good Neighbours.

Within the limitations of the pandemic restrictions I have
polled all registered Good Neighbours members and had no
negative comments against the merger, so I have formally
indicated to the Wixams Chairman of going ahead with the
project and sorting a date to finalise the details needed.
Wilstead will be the lead member. As more information
comes to hand I will publish here and put information onto
the Village website as well.

Regarding current day-to-day operations, our group is still
active albeit with a reduced number of volunteers, but there
are some restrictions to our activities and what we are able
to undertake. We are only taking on those requests for
urgent appointments to limit the exposure of all.

Under guidance from BRCC we should observe certain
procedures if we accept taking a villager (client) to an
appointment. The client has to have and wear their own
face mask and be on their own. The volunteer must also
wear their own face mask. The client must be 'ambulatory',
not needing assistance to get to or from the vehicle,
preferably without additional walking aids.

If a walking aid must be used the volunteer must wear
protective gloves to handle the aid and use a sanitiser spray
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Vegetables Fresh Fruit Free Range Eggs Floristry

Herrings Green Farm Cotton End Road Wilstead MK45 3DT

Wilstead Post Office

& Stores

Top-ups for Electricity and Gas,

All Banking Facilities now available at the Post Office

Lottery, Grocer, Newsagents, Fresh Produce, Fresh
Bakery Daily, Photocopying,

Dry Cleaning, Health Lottery, Car Tax,
Money Gram,

Foreign Currency Commission Free,
National Express Tickets,

iTunes and 'phone top-ups,
Free Cash Withdrawals (All Banks)

All other Post Office Services Available

We are happy to take Telephone
orders and deliver to your home

Store Opening Hours:
Monday to Saturday 7.00am until 7.00pm

Sunday 7.30am until 6.00pm

Tel: 01234 740210

Mobile: 07802 608380

33 Cotton End Road, MK45 3BX

Art News Wilstead
&Wixams
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Hi Everyone,
We are still able to continue to meet on
Mondays in the Village Hall observing
the COVID 19 restrictions and can
accommodate up to thirty five people.

If you don’t mind wearing a face mask - a visor or
scarf is unacceptable under the current Village Hall
rules, and would like to come and join us please
phone or email us before coming to one of our
meetings so we can explain the Village Hall ‘Covid
Do’s and Don’t’s’.

We meet on Mondays (except for public holidays)
throughout the year in Wilstead Village Hall from
2pm - 4pm. The first session is Free.

Keep safe and well everyone.

Linda Marlton
Mobile 07792 680654

Michael Bradley
07526 939164

villagehallart@gmail.com

to wipe the aid down before placing it in their vehicle. The
client should not have any luggage (other than handbag) and
must sit in the rear seat opposite the driver and preferably
have a window open. Aseat cover should be used over fabric
seats (which we can supply). A sanitiser spray must also be
used to wipe down seats, door handles, seat belts and
anything the client could have touched after job completion.
The volunteer should not take the client into any premises.

The Phone Holder will already have informed the client of
the above before accepting the job and contacting the
volunteer. Also the Phone Holder will also have obtained
assurances that the client is not showing any signs of Covid
19 symptoms, nor been in any situation where contact with
an infected person was possible. We can assist in obtaining
the necessary above PPE/Cleaning items if required.

Thursday Coffee Club meetings are still on hold and most
likely will be so until the 'Rule of Six' imposed by
Government is changed. As soon as possible we will do our
best to open it up again as we are all missing it.

Look after yourselves and keep well.

Rick Baxter

Chairman WGNS – 01234 740854

WGNS Phone 07807 408928

The above article was first published in the August digital

copy of the Wilstead Newsletter. Our thanks to Rick

Baxter, Chair WGNS, for this revised copy.

Editorial Team.
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This newsletter is published by Wilstead Neighbourhood Watch,
part of Bedford & District NWAssociation

No part of this newsletter may be reproduced, by any means,

without the prior permission of a member of the editorial team.

Please note

Wilstead Website
can be found at

www.wilsteadvillage.org.uk

Reflections
PROFESSIONAL CLEANING SERVICE

Tel/Fax: 01234 743026 Mobile: 07738 983320

Domestic & Commercial Window Cleaning
Sofit & Facias, Gutters, Conservatory Roofs
Pressure Washing & Soft Washing
Patio, Driveway and Decking Cleaned

Coronavirus in Bedford Borough

Waste Collections

Borough Leisure Services Facilities -
Fusion

Bedford Borough Local Plan

www.bedford.gov.uk/social-care-health-and-
community/public-health/coronavirus/
PlanningApplications

Wixams Station needs to be prioritised over
any other new station

Wixams should not be further expanded,

As of 2nd September there had been 1447 cases of
Coronavirus in Bedford Borough with 26,823
individual tests. This is a positive test rate of 5.4%. In
the preceding 7 days there had been 26 new cases of
Coronavirus in the Borough, up from 21 cases the
previous week. The Borough was been taken off the
Government's 'Area of Concern' list, but the advice to
follow the guidance on hand-washing, face masks and
social distancing remains in place.

Anew walk-in testing centre in Bedford was opened for
residents showing symptoms of Coronavirus. The
testing site is located at Prebend Street Car Park,
Bedford. While one can just walk in and queue for a
test, it's preferable to book an appointment. The drive
through testing centre at Borough Hall remains open
seven days a week. Updated advice from the
Borough Council is available here:

A new system has been put in place for people to
register interest in Planning Applications and receive
updates. This will allow people to register for ward-
wide details or just for a specific application and
receive updates. I have consistently criticised the
Borough's Planning portal as a minefield of maps and
data that is difficult to negotiate.

Green waste collections have now returned to normal,
with fortnightly collections resumed on 17thAugust.

As of early September, other than Mowsbury Golf
Course, Fusion Lifestyle had still not opened any of the
swimming pools or leisure centres that it operates on
behalf of the Borough Council, despite permission
being given nationally for leisure centres to re-open.
The situation remained unclear at the time of writing.

The consultation on the Borough Council's 'Issues &
Options' for the next Local Plan closed on 4th
September. I sent in a response, covering both
Wilstead and Wixams. In general, I made the
following points:

and nothing should be
done which might otherwise compromise it.

and

�

�

Bedford Borough Councillor
Report
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Date and venue to be advised of the next
co-ordinators’ meeting.

Next Co-ordinators’ Meeting

for any copy, new advertisements or changes to existing advertisements

Friday 23rd Oct
The next newsletter will be published on Friday 6th Nov

“Who’s Who”
Neighbourhood Watch, Wilstead

Printed by White Hart Press, 58A York Street, Bedford

EMERGENCY . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

CRIME IN PROGRESS . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Non Emergency Police . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Police Headquarters . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

. . . . . . . . . . . .

Crime Stoppers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Abandoned Vehicles . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

Borough Councillor, Graeme Coombes . . . . . .

Neighbourhood Watch Central Office . . . . . . .

Wilstead Good Neighbours . . . . . . . . . . . . .

999

999

101

01234 841212

0800 555 111

01234 221768

07815 302318

01234 842043

07807 408928

PC5324 Kerry Jones 101 ext 2865/2864/2862

Telephone Number List
to cut out and keep by your telephone

Please send items and articles for inclusion in the
Wilstead Newsletter to our dedicated e-mail address:

wilstead.newsletter@gmail.com
Please Note

Maxine Hendry,
that requests for NEW ADVERTS and Advert Changes

should now be sent to as should Payments.

MAXINE HENDRY, 17 Hampton Close, Wilstead MK45 3DA
Telephone

BRIAN JONES, 16 Hooked Lane, Wilstead MK45 3DL
Telephone 741931

LINDA MARLTON, 157 Cotton End Road, Wilstead MK45 3DD

GERALD GALE, 149A Cotton End Road, Wilstead MK45 3DD
Telephone 740972

Editors
Crime Prevention News/Information

Art Editor

NW Area Co-ordinator

Advertisements & Accounts

Local Village News & Information
JACKIE LLOYD, 41A Luton Road, Wilstead MK45 3ER

Telephone 742757

wilstead.newsletter@gmail.com

wilstead.newsletter@gmail.com

wilstead.newsletter@gmail.com

wilstead.newsletter@gmail.com Telephone 403829

407998

wilstead.newsletter@gmail.com

Newsletter

Telephone Number List

DEADLINE

G-Park Development Wixams

Wilstead Footpath 7

Wilstead Pharmacy

Mobile Barber – Wixams

B530 Repairs

The Borough must consult with Wistead PC

and the Neighbourhood Plan Group with regard

to any proposed development in Wilstead.

There should be no housing 'sprawl' between
Wilstead and Wixams

efforts should be focussed on delivering what was
originally promised rather than looking to further
expand.

During the last Local Plan, two large sites were
submitted along the Wilstead side of the A6 (one
opposite the Extracare site and the other towards
Briar Bank Park). If these sites are resubmitted
then the Borough should reject them.

and a clear gap should be
preserved between the two villages.

This matter is still ongoing and I have been that after
the close of the consultation, the concerns of the
Environment officers remain. The Borough could
have refused the application, but at the time of writing
was engaging with the applicant to discuss options for
revising the scheme. I suggested to Planning that
they should refuse the scheme now and then look to
change the use of the site back to housing. However a
compromise solution has been suggested.

There is a proposal to re-route a section of Wilstead
Footpath 7. Having spoken to Parish Councils, the
response was universally supportive and the P3
Footpath Group is also in favour.

I have written to the NHS department for pharmacy
licences, stating that there was no need for a second
pharmacy at Wixams, as this would only damage the
existing pharmacy at Wilstead. The original decision
to refuse a licence had been appealed by the applicant
and the final decision by the licensing authority was
not known at time of writing.

The mobile barber has made an application to renew
their licence, operating from the grassed area along
Southern Cross. Most people seem supportive that
the licence should be renewed and I have no
objections either.

A section of the B530 was due to see repair work
starting from 14th September. This will result in
temporary lights and from October a full closure. The
works around Kempston Hardwick will go on until
December

�

�

�

and may well have an effect on traffic along
the A6 past Wixams and Wilstead as drivers may opt
for alternative routes, despite the official signed
diversion being through Kempston.

�

Continued on next page
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From Small Extensions
to New Builds

Garage Conversions
and Loft Conversions

Mobile: Richard 07710 446881
Jess 07794 480440

www.rwbbuilders.co.uk
contact@rwbbuilders.co.uk

providing
Quality Building Work

in Wilstead, Wixams
and surrounding areas

Telephone: 01234 742598

Please note

White Hart Press

Please note

whp

White Hart Press

Please notePlease notePlease notePlease notePlease notePlease notePlease note

Wilstead Tandoori

2 Cross Road, Wilstead, Bedfordshire MK45 3HJ

Open 7 Days A Week
4pm - 10 pm

including Bank Holidays

www.wilsteadtandoori.co.uk

01234 742 386 or 740 904

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT
10% Discount for Collections

Orders over £20
�

�

�

�

Curries
Fried Chicken & Chips

Burger Meal Deals
Pizzas

Borough Ward Boundary Review

Government Consultation on Verge Parking

www.gov.uk/government/consultations/managin
g-pavement-parking/pavement- parking-options-
for-change

Cllr. Graeme Coombes
Wilshamstead ward September 2020

The deadline for public responses to the review was
20th July and at the time of writing the Boundary
Commission was considering proposals. They
expected to produce a first draft of their
recommendations by 29th September. These will
then be subject to a further period of consultation.

The Government has undertaken a public
consultation on verge parking, with one option being a
nationwide ban. Some people park dangerously and
inconsiderately and others churning up grass verges
without a thought. I do think on this issue means
tougher measures are needed.

Details of the consultation can be found here:

continued from page 15

Please mention the Neighbourhood Watch
Newsletter when replying to advertisements.
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